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It’s Looking Good here at KHS 
 
Gardens have been planted, basketball courts completed 
and BBQ built.  These are just a few of the improvements 
made to our school in the last few weeks. 



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Welcome back to KHS.  We cautiously embrace the new future and the gentle easing of restrictions.  
While you were away we have taken advantage of the opportunity to improve and deep clean the school.  

  
Towards the end of Term 1 we had a lot of roof replacements, so hopefully no more leaks.  The Staff 
Rooms received a long overdue makeover. The hall also got a lot attention -  Presentation Day this year 
will be much cooler with the new ceiling fans. 

 

We received our stand up teacher work stations, updated the Counsellors office, Deputy Principals offices 
and created new meeting rooms.  Clontarf also got a new stove, pantry cupboard and more noticeboards. 
The gardens were tended to and are looking manicured and lush. 

 

I hope everyone enjoys the improvements, seeing your friends and being back in class.  Remember to 
stay safe and continue to practice the social distance rules. 

 

C Toohey 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



SCIENCE 

c 

Mr Arthur has kindly offered to help show off one of our new teacher stand up work stations that are  
being installed in the various faculties. 
 
The teacher Staff Rooms have also had a long overdue makeover and are looking very clean and fresh. 

Gert has certainly grown and  
multiplied since March 2019.  We 
now have lots of Gerts. Pictured is 
Blake S showing two different sizes.  
He is actually holding 3 but the small 
one was camera shy and kept  
running away into his palm. 

Mel the Emydura Macquarii 
Dharra turtle joined the  
Science Faculty back in 
August 2019. She and her 
companions have done a 
bit of growing and are  
happy and healthy in their 
home at KHS. 



TAS 

 

 

The 100 Block Visual Arts room is looking cheery and the 
corridor on the way has had a splash of paint and art work  
attached.  Many thanks to the GA’s for their efforts in 
brightening up this area. 

 

 



TAS 

 

Ms Coogan has been busy  
setting up an organic garden for 
Home Economic students to help 
cultivate and use. 
 
She started with a grassy patch.  
After much hard work digging, 
weeding and fertilising she  
sectioned it into 4 beds. 
 
A few set backs later, a drip self 
irrigation set up and presto.. 
 

Thank you Ms Coogan. 
Well done! 

 

How will the TAS Ag plot be used?  

This project will allow students to gain knowledge and understanding when developing garden beds for 
edible foods. They will learn about managed systems that produce herbs and vegetables through  
designing and producing solutions. 

Students have the opportunity to grow herbs or vegetable foods and use them in practical food  
preparation lessons. 

From this... To this... 

From this... 

The journey of… 
Organic TAS Ag Plot 



THE HALL 

 

Hall of happening... 

 

Our school hall has had a 
total makeover.  This  
included painting, acoustic 
panels, new stage, lights 
and fans.  The floor has also 
had a well deserved  
restoration. 

 

 

 



WELLBEING 

Counselling in Comfort 
 
Our Counsellors, Melissa Kostrin and Warrick Lindsay have moved into their new office, which is located 
in the upstairs 300 Block. 

The Counsellor’s Room 300 Block outside of Counsellors 

New Books in the Library… 
 
These books and a few other titles have 
recently been added to our Library. 

Check it out! 
 
For those avid chess players or even the novice, KHS now 
has it very own outdoor chess set.  A big thank you to 
Glenn Carlson and Ben D for organisng this. 



SUPPORT 
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 Stage 4 have been learning about Reconciliation Week and its importance 
on the national calendar. They have been working on a class banner and 
students have had an opportunity to contribute individual designs in the 
spirit of Reconciliation Week as a part of their Aboriginal Studies class.  
 
Stage 4 have been using the Native garden in the school as a learning tool 
to gain an understanding of their medicinal and edible uses.  
 
B Rostron 
Support 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 CLONTARF 

 
 
 

 

Clontarf has a few changes... 
 

Glenn and Mick’s office, noticeboards, a new 
stove with a stainless steel splash back and a 
new pantry cupboard. 



CLONTARF 

 

CLONTARF NEWS 

Congratulations to the following boys 
who were successful in passing their L’s 
test. 
 
The boy’s all practiced hard and were 
confident despite some last minute 
nerves. 

Justin C 

Maverick W             Jordain-Rian L                                                           Owen W            

CONTACT US 

Mick Montague         Glenn Carlson 
Director                 Operations Officer 
0438 340 147        0429 888 644 
michael.montague4@det.nsw.edu.au   glenn.carlson2@det.nsw.edu.au 

mailto:michael.montague4@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:glenn.carlson2@det.nsw.edu.au


NOTICEBOARD 

Early Departures 
 
Please be reminded that when writing out 

an early  
departure for your child that you put the 

following details: 
 

Student’s Full Name 
Date and time 

    Reason 
    Signature 

c 

A new face in TAS this term. 
Welcome to Mr Oksuzsoy.  We 
hope you enjoy your time at KHS 

You may remember 
this part of the school 
as the old Print 
Room…  
 
now transformed into 
two meeting rooms. 

The three Deputy Principal’s  
offices also got a bit of a makeover 

as well.  New cupboards and  
ergonomically friendly desks.   

 



WELLBEING 
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Social Distancing for Kanahooka Students  
A check list for my day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have I 

 

 



 NOTICEBOARD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



NOTICEBOARD 

 
EFTPOS is available at the 
school office or you can pay 

over the phone via credit 
card or you can POP online 

via the school website. 

 



NOTICEBOARD 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

                                  



YEAR 7 ENROLMENTS FOR 2021 

All enrolment forms for 
 Year 7 2021 are required to be submitted ASAP. 

 
Please bring in your child’s Birth Certificate,  

Immunisation Record and proof of  
residential address.  

We can copy these for you. 
 

Any enquiries please contact Vera Rupa on   

4261 4011. 

Got a favourite song? 
 
Like to hear it all week? 
 
Did you know you can request a song for the school 
bell? 
 
You can place your requests in the note box located in the 
Main Office Foyer. 

Get the Newsletter Emailed 
  
Help reduce waste by receiving an electronic copy of the 

newsletter.  It is also a great way to ensure the newsletter 

does not get lost in transit.  

 

If you would like the newsletter emailed directly to you 

please advise by phone or email us directly:  

 

           kanahooka-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

 


